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On Nov. 19, in the chambers of the Robert Weisman Palm Beach 
County Governmental Center, Commissioner Bobby Powell Jr. was 
sworn into office as the new District 7 county commissioner.  He 
replaces Mack Bernard who served in the position for the past eight 
years.  Commissioner Powell had served in the Florida Senate as a 
senator since 2016. He also served two terms in the Florida House 
of Representatives from 2012 to 2016. Commissioner Powell was 
born in Riviera Beach, earned an undergraduate degree in public 
relations from Florida A&M University and a master’s degree in 
planning from Florida State University. 
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